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amendment that, among other things,
clarified that two of the neck injury
criteria, flexion bending moment and
extension bending moment, are
calculated at the occipital condyle. We
have become aware that, as a result of
that final rule; correcting amendment,
the three other neck injury criteria, axial
tension, axial compression, and fore-
and-aft shear, were inadvertently
deleted from the standard as published
in the Code of Federal Regulations. This
document reinstates the inadvertently
deleted criteria.

List of Subjects in 49 CFR Part 571

Imports, Motor vehicle safety, Motor
vehicles, Rubber and rubber products,
Tires.

In consideration of the foregoing,
NHTSA amends 49 CFR part 571 as
follows:

PART 571—FEDERAL MOTOR
VEHICLE SAFETY STANDARDS

1. The authority citation for Part 571
of Title 49 continues to read as follows:

Authority: 49 U.S.C. 322, 30111, 30115,
30117, and 30166; delegation of authority at
49 CFR 1.50.

2. Section 571.208 is amended by
revising S13.2 to read as follows:

§ 571.208 Standard No. 208; Occupant
crash protection.

* * * * *
S13.2 Neck injury criteria. A vehicle

certified to this alternative test
requirement shall, in addition to
meeting the criteria specified in S13.1,
meet the following injury criteria for the
neck, measured with the six axis load
cell (ref. Denton drawing C–1709) that is
mounted between the bottom of the
skull and the top of the neck as shown
in Drawing 78051–218, in the unbelted
sled test:

(a) Flexion Bending Moment
(calculated at the occipital condyle)—
190 Nm. SAE Class 600.

(b) Extension Bending Moment
(calculated at the occipital condyle)—57
Nm. SAE Class 600.

(c) Axial Tension—3300 peak N. SAE
Class 1000.

(d) Axial Compression—4000 peak N.
SAE Class 1000.

(e) Fore-and-Aft Shear—3100 peak N.
SAE Class 1000.
* * * * *

Issued on: September 14, 2001.
Stephen R. Kratzke,
Associate Administrator for Safety
Performance Standards.
[FR Doc. 01–23342 Filed 9–18–01; 8:45 am]
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Atlantic Highly Migratory Species;
Atlantic Bluefin Tuna Fishery

AGENCY: National Marine Fisheries
Service (NMFS), National Oceanic and
Atmospheric Administration (NOAA),
Commerce.
ACTION: Harpoon category closure;
General category adjustment of daily
retention limit.

SUMMARY: NMFS has determined that
the Atlantic bluefin tuna (BFT) Harpoon
category annual quota for the 2001
fishing year will be attained by
September 16, 2001. Therefore, the 2001
Harpoon category fishery will be closed
effective at 11:30 p.m. on September 16,
2001. This action is being taken to
prevent overharvest of the Harpoon
category quota. NMFS has also
determined that the BFT General
category restricted fishing day (RFD)
schedule should be adjusted; i.e.,
certain RFDs should be waived in order
to allow for maximum utilization of the
General category subquota for the
September fishing period.
DATES: The Harpoon category closure is
effective 11:30 p.m. local time on
September 16, 2001, through May 31,
2002. The General category retention
limit adjustment is effective September
16, 2001, through September 30, 2001.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Pat
Scida or Brad McHale, 978–281–9260.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:
Regulations implemented under the
authority of the Atlantic Tunas
Convention Act (16 U.S.C. 971 et seq.)
and the Magnuson-Stevens Fishery
Conservation and Management Act
(Magnuson-Stevens Act; 16 U.S.C. 1801
et seq.) governing the harvest of BFT by
persons and vessels subject to U.S.
jurisdiction are found at 50 CFR part
635. Section 635.27 subdivides the U.S.
BFT quota recommended by the
International Commission for the
Conservation of Atlantic Tunas among
the various domestic fishing categories,
and General category effort controls
(including time-period subquotas and
RFDs) are specified annually under 50
CFR 635.23(a) and 635.27(a). The 2001
initial category quotas and General
category effort controls were specified
on July 13, 2000 (66 FR 37421, July 18,
2001).

Harpoon Category Closure

NMFS is required, under § 635.28
(a)(1), to file with the Office of the
Federal Register for publication
notification of closure when a BFT
fishing category quota is reached, or is
projected to be reached. On and after the
effective date and time of such
notification, for the remainder of the
fishing year, or for a specified period as
indicated in the notice, fishing for,
retaining, possessing, or landing BFT
under that quota category is prohibited
until the opening of the subsequent
quota period or until such date as
specified in the notice.

The final initial 2001 BFT quota
specifications issued pursuant to
§ 635.27 set a quota of 55 mt of large
medium and giant BFT to be harvested
from the regulatory area by vessels
permitted in the Harpoon category
during the 2001 fishing year (66 FR
37421, July 18, 2001). The Harpoon
category quota was adjusted on August
29, 2001, when 15 mt were transferred
from the Reserve to the Harpoon
category for an adjusted Harpoon
category quota of 70 mt. Based on
reported landings and effort, NMFS
projects that this quota will be reached
by September 16, 2001. Therefore,
fishing for, retaining, possessing, or
landing large medium or giant BFT by
vessels in the Harpoon category must
cease at 11:30 p.m. local time, Sunday,
September 16, 2001.

The intent of this closure is to prevent
overharvest of the quota proposed for
the Harpoon category. In the event the
final Harpoon category landings amount
to less than the final Harpoon category
quota, NMFS may consider reopening
the fishery.

General Category Effort Controls

Under 50 CFR 635.23(a)(4), NMFS
may increase or decrease the daily
retention limit of large medium and
giant BFT over a range from zero (on
RFDs) to a maximum of three per vessel
to allow for maximum utilization of the
quota for BFT. Based on a review of
dealer reports, daily landing trends, and
the availability of BFT on the fishing
grounds, NMFS has determined that
adjustment to the General category RFD
schedule, and, therefore, an increase of
the daily retention limit for certain
previously designated RFDs, is
necessary. Therefore, NMFS adjusts the
General category daily retention limit
for September 16, 17, 19, 23, 24, 26, and
30, 2001, to one large medium or giant
BFT per vessel. NMFS has selected
these days in order to give adequate
advance notice to fishery participants
and NMFS enforcement.
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The intent of this adjustment is to
allow for maximum utilization of the
General category subquotas for the
September fishing period (specified
under 50 CFR 635.27(a)) by General
category participants in order to help
achieve optimum yield in the General
category fishery, to collect a broad range
of data for stock monitoring purposes,
and to be consistent with the objectives
of the HMS FMP. For these same
reasons, NMFS has already adjusted the
General category daily retention limit
for six previously scheduled RFDs in
September, and has maintained an
increased General category daily

retention limit of two fish per day, since
July 30, 2001 (66 FR 40151, August 2,
2001; 66 FR 46400, September 5, 2001).

While catch rates have continued to
be low so far this season, catches have
tended to increase in late September in
past years. In order to ensure that the
September subquota is not filled
prematurely and to ensure equitable
fishing opportunities in all areas and for
all gear types, NMFS is not increasing
the daily retention limit to two fish per
day for the second half of September. If
catch rates continue to be low, NMFS
may increase the daily retention limit

and/or waive the two RFDs scheduled
for the first week of October.

Classification

This action is taken under
§§ 635.27(a), 635.28 (a)(1), and
635.23(a)(4) and is exempt from review
under Executive Order 12866.

Authority: 16 U.S.C. 971 et seq. and 1801
et seq.

Dated: September 13, 2001.
Richard W. Surdi,
Acting Director, Office of Sustainable
Fisheries, National Marine Fisheries Service.
[FR Doc. 01–23262 Filed 9–13–01; 3:52 pm]
BILLING CODE 3510–22–S
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